Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 16 April 2014 at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: D Kimbley (Chairman) 
Councillors: W J Snelson, Mrs. J Humphries, S Homer and Mrs. J Tudor
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
PC L Hardy and PCSO T Nicholls (part of meeting)
936. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf Cllr. T Rees and Cllr. L Jones.

937. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

There were no declarations of interest.
938. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 19 March 2014, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

939. PC L Hardy and PCSO T Nicholls
PCSO Nicholls confirmed that she was shortly to become the PCSO responsible for Bobbington. PCSO Ade Price will be covering a different area. Their roles will be changing following a reorganisation.
An informal discussion took place. PC Hardy confirmed that non-emergency police matters can be reported by dialling 101. They acknowledged that the 999 switchboard had improved, however, as it is based on post codes Bobbington, can incorrectly get diverted to the wrong area. The best way to contact PCSO Nicholls is via e-mail.

940. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Bobbington Village Website

Mr. A Pitt had confirmed the website had been updated for the suggested changes. It was noted that the maps had not been changed. No reference has been made to Little Acorns nursery as Mr. Pitt believes there to be a link from the school site, which is linked to the Bobbington site. This is to be reviewed.
b. B4176 signage. 
There had been no further update from Highways, despite several requests.
c. Affordable Housing Survey

The Councillors had met with the District Council, following which, the Housing Association were commissioned to carry out a site survey. It is understood that this has now been completed by Mr. Lancaster. It is anticipated that various representatives in the process, will attend the next Parish Council meeting.
d. Replacement Notice Boards

Cllr. Mrs. Humphries confirmed that the orders have now been placed, the timescale for completion is still not known. Updates will be provided when available.
e. Halfpenny Green Air Scouts donation
Mr. Karl Owen was not in attendance to discuss funding requirements for the anniversary event. 
f. Civic Award
The information requested on the proposed nominees had been received. The nominations were, therefore, put to the meeting by the clerk. A discussion followed, resulting in Mrs. Sue Mason being proposed for the 2014 Civic Award, all present were in agreement. It was decided that the presentation would be performed at the June meeting subject to Mrs Mason’s acceptance and availability.
g. Plant pots / tubs

Cllr. Mrs. Tudor reported that Mr. Astley had been unwell and therefore, suggestions and costings had not been submitted. Cllr. Snelson proposed and it was agreed that Cllr. Mrs. Tudor, should liaise with Mr. Astley and request that he purchase the necessary equipment and submit the receipts to the Clerk for approval by the Council and reimbursement. It was anticipated that the cost would be in the region of £50.

h. Glebelands Trees

Mr Dores of South Staffordshire Council has confirmed that following the last visit to the site, they contacted the Land Registry, who confirmed that the land was not registered. He agreed to make further enquiries.
Mr Dring had acknowledged the Clerk’s letter.
941. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
It was noted that, other than the road being marked, no action had been taken in respect of the drain near to the Six Ashes Road, White Cross Crossroads. The Clerk was asked to contact Highways to provide an indication of the timescale for repair.
It was also noted that the red strip surface near to the Red Lion required attention, the Clerk agreed to mention this to Highways also.
942. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall 
The Committee are still reviewing possible tables and chairs for the Jubilee room.
Corbett School 
Cllr. Snelson reported that two teachers will be leaving at the end of term, one to further his career, the other is retiring. It is anticipated that the recruitment process will be started next term.
There are currently two members of staff off sick, both are expected to be off for 6-8 weeks.
Church of the Holy Cross 
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries invited all present, and asked them to spread the word, to an organ marathon on Saturday 3 May 2014 between 11am and 2pm. John Stratton will be playing the new organ for all to enjoy, refreshments will be available and donations welcomed.
943. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public present.
944. FINANCE
a. Accounts to 31 March 2014
The Clerk distributed copies of the accounts for the year ended 31 March 2014. Cllr. Snelson proposed and Cllr. Mrs Humphries seconded, that they be taken as read with any queries upon subsequent review, being forwarded to the Clerk. It was agreed that formal approval of the annual return would be undertaken at the next Parish Council meeting. 

b. Review of Risk Management Policy and Risk Assessment 
The current Risk Management Policy and Risk Assessment was circulated by the Clerk. Again it was proposed that the document be taken as read. Any amendments would be notified to the Clerk.
c. Insurance

The renewal quotation had been received from Zurich insurance. The annual premium is £243.80 which is the same as the premium in 2013. The Clerk has been contacted by Aon, who could be requested to provide a quote for comparative purposes. However, it was agreed by those present that this was not necessary given the renewal quotation received.
d. Cheques
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Humphries.
(a) Chipmonk Computing

Website hosting

£42
945. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received:
a. PA 14/00170/LBC – The Dower House, Leaton Lane, Bobbington, Stourbridge, South Staffordshire DY7 5DE – Removal of window. Remove bricks where necessary. Replace with full length (doors oak) with glass – No objection.
b. PA 14/00294/FUL - Halfpenny Green Golf Club New Road Swindon Dudley South Staffordshire DY3 4PP - Form teaching area for professional, ball wash/dispense; porch to clubhouse entrance – No objection.
b. Responded:

a. PA 14/00024/FUL Proposed beauty salon, Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, Bobbington, Stourbridge, DY7 5EP – No objection

946. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Nothing to report.
947. CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk confirmed that Ms Hannah Dalton has been appointed as the new Warden to Highgate Common. Hannah was one of the first trainees that Jeff assisted. It was noted that the wardens and team of volunteers were doing a fantastic job in respect of keeping the Common clear and litter free. The clerk was asked to send a letter of thanks.

Letter of thanks – Janet Bill, Bobbington Elderly Welfare Association, enclosing 
a list of events for 2013 and 2014

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Locality 5 Member Forum 3/6/14 at  

Bobbington Village Hall

Development opportunities in May 2014 3 courses by West Midlands Employers 

(WME) and South Staffordshire Council.
Notification of a new PCSO for Bobbington – PCSO Teresa Nicholls

Gavin Williamson MP Newsletter March 2014

Gavin Williamson MP Newsletter April 2014

Staffordshire Parish Councils’ Association invitation for annual membership
Wickstead playscapes – adult keep fit machines
948. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
a. Tom Butler Cup Competition – The Clerk reminded the meeting that this has recently been a bi-annual event, and therefore, needs consideration. The Chairman of the meeting requested ideas be submitted to the next meeting.
b. Cllr. Mrs. Humphries noted that there appeared to be a lot of “rubble” in the entrance to the land next door to the Red Lion, which is understood to be owned by the Slaters.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 21 May 2014
Meeting Closed 8:55pm.
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